
Hong Kong Internet Registration Corporation Ltd 121 st Board Meeting 
05 Jan2021 

Minutes of the 121st Meeting of the Board of the Hong Kong Internet Registration 
Corporation Limited (HKIRC) and Hong Kong Domain Name Registration Company 
Limited (HKDNR) held at 4:00 pm on 5th January 2021 at HKIRC Office, Unit 501, Level 
5, Core C, Cyberport 3, Cyberport, Hong Kong by Zoom Meeting 

Present ( All joined by Zoom ): 
Mr. Simon CHAN Sai Ming 
Mr. Stephen HO Wai Chung 
Mr. Gabriel PANG Tsz Kit 
Mr. Raymond CHENG Siu Hong 
Dr. Wendy LEE Woon Ming 
Mr. Ben LI Ming Pan 
Mr. Leonard CHAN Tik Yuen 

In Attendance: 
Mr. Wilson WONG 
Mr. Clarence LAM 
Ms. Annie LOI 
Ms. Noel NG 

1. To welcome new director

Chairman 
Deputy Chairman 
Deputy Chairman 
Director 
Director 
Director 
Director 

Chief Executive Officer 
Head of Finance and Company Secretary 
Head of Marketing and Communications 
Head of Operations 

Chairman welcomed new director Mr. Raymond Cheng to join our Board Meeting the first 
time. 

Raymond consented to join as a member of the Audit Committee. 

2. To review action items and confirm the Minutes and Summary of Minutes of the Board
Meeting held on 3 Nov 2020

Wilson went through the follow up action items from last Board Meeting on 3 Nov 2020. 
The first item was about acceptable use policy. IT team is now searching for an automation 
solution for preliminary screening of domain name being applied. For suspicious domain 
name application, registrant is required to submit documentary proof for our further 
processing. Regarding Chairman's concern on identification of not acceptable names and 
PR handling, our system has stored a set of inappropriate words and will alert us if any 
new domain name application contains the inappropriate words. In case people challenge 
the policy and procedure, relevant line-to-take and Q&A are prepared in paper no. A1-1. 

The second item was about complaint handling policy. Chairman asked to prepare for the 
rationale behind to propose such change. Relevant line-to-take and Q&A are prepared in 
paper no. A 1-2. 

The third item was about not adopting e-voting for AGM purpose. Relevant line-to-take 
and Q&A will be prepared and be available in March 2021. 

The last item was the annual pricing review for .hk domain. All comments from Chairman 
an directors had been updated in the presentation file on domain pricing and presented in 
CAP Meeting on 8 Dec 0202. 

There is no further comment from Board members. 

The Board approved the Minutes and Summary of Minutes for the Board Meeting held 
on 3 Nov 2020. 
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